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The Ohio Lottery Commission is issuing this bulletin to Type C Lottery Sports Gaming 
Proprietors to provide a status on the program and procedures. 
 
Operating Standards and Minimum Internal Control Standards will be available on our 
website in their entirety as they are drafted and approved.   
 
On the first of each month, the Lottery will publicize a bulletin on this website providing 
updates on any changed items. 

 

Operating Standards 
 

Annual Plan – The agency has published Operating Standards updates for clarification 
on non-host cashing partnerships and notifications. 

Financial Processing – The agency has published Operating Standards updates on 
financial processing. Clarification on non-host cashing partnerships.  

Event Wagering System and Devices – The agency has published Operating 
Standards updates addressing GLI and wagering device testing and certification 
requirements, removing GLI 16, as further guidance has been received. Updates to the 
Incident reporting section.  

Shipment of Equipment and Software – The agency has published Operating Standard 
updates for equipment moves and notifications for training locations. 

Security Planning – The agency has published Operating Standard updates to the 
retention period for surveillance footage and added information for facility standards and 
incident reporting. 

Responsible Gambling Program/ Ohio VEP – The agency has published Operating 
Standards for Responsible Gaming/ Ohio VEP.  

Promotional Programs - The agency has published Operating Standards for 
Promotional Programs.  

MICS – The agency has published updates to the Operating Standard for Minimum 
Internal Controls.  

Marketing and Advertising – The agency has published updates to the Operating 
Standard for Marketing and Advertising. They include changes for Responsible Gaming.  

 



Minimum Internal Control Standards 
 
 No Updates to MICS at this time. 

 

Inquiries regarding these standards or other program components may be submitted in writing 
to sportsgaming@lottery.ohio.gov.  
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